

Philip J. Rovang Director

18 North County Street - 6th Floor Waukegan, Illinois 60085 Phone 847 377 2875 Fax 847 360 6734 E-mail planning@co.lake.ii.us

## MEMORANDUM November 5, 2008

TO: Planning, Building and Zoning Committee

FR: Bob Mosteller, Deputy Director

RE: Tim Leicht; CUP extension request

This request involves 2-acre parcel on IL. Route 59 south of U.S. Route 12 in southern Wauconda Township. On November 8, 2005 the County Board approved conditional use permits to allow a car wash and gasoline sales.

The UDO provides that a CUP shall expire after two years unless a permit is issued for the authorized use. The UDO also provides that the Planning, Building and Zoning Committee is authorized to extend the CUP for up to two additional years.

A one year extension was approved by this Committee last year which extended the CUP to November 8, 2008. Mr. Leicht is now requesting an additional (and final) one year extension due to "the continued depressed Commercial Real Estate market".